Claremont / Weaste Community Committee – 12 October 2004
	48a
	Stott Lane Playing Fields
	(Councillor Heywood declared an Interest in this item and took no part in the discussion or voting thereon)

 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT this Committee expresses its concern at the Councils apparent endorsement of the continued weekday operational use of the 500 space temporary hospital related car park on Stott Lane playing fields after the expiry of the former temporary planning consent on 30th September, 2004. 

 
	 

 

 

Director of Development Services

	 
	 
	

(2) THAT in consequence of the severe shortage of adult and youth recreational facilities within the Weaste and Seedley Ward that is acknowledged by the Draft Urban Open Space Strategy and the lack of Council owned land, other than Stott Lane Playing Fields, that could be used for such purpose, this Committee believes that it would be inappropriate for Salford City Council to approve the current planning application of the Hospital Trust for continued provision of a 500 space car park for a further five years and six months on the site of Stott Lane Playing Fields.

 



(3) This Committee has no, in principle, objection to planning consent being granted to the Hospital Trust for the continued use of the 500 space temporary car park on Stott Lane Playing Fields for a limited extended period not exceeding 18 months from the date of expiry of the existing consent on the sole condition that the revenue generated to Salford City Council from 1st October, 2004 being ring fenced by the Council for future use in providing adult and youth recreation facilities on the Stott Lane Playing Field site , subject to the agreement of the Director of Education and Leisure, or failing such agreement, within the Weaste and Seedley ward in locations to be mutually agreed with this Committee.
	Director of Development Services

 

 

 

 

 

Director of Development Services / Director of Education and Leisure


	48b
	Nursery Stott Lane
	(Councillor Heywood declared an Interest in this item and took no part in the discussion or voting thereon)

 

RESOLVED: THAT, in light of the decision of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel on 7th October, 2004, this Committee urges that should the nursery proposal proceed, the Council as owners and leasers of the land, take all reasonable steps to ensure and safeguard that the proposed construction processes and operational arrangements respectively

 

(a)
minimise adverse impact on amenity of the owners and occupiers of the houses (fronting Meadowgate Road) and adjacent to it;

(b) 
reasonably maximise employment and training opportunity for Salford residents and encourage community enterprise opportunity; and

(c)
protect the accessibility of the fields and associated parking / servicing areas to the extent required to reasonably maximise the opportunity for youth and school team game / sport purposes. 
	 

 

 

Director of Development Services


 
R:/rpt/cf/108


